

Townsend Primary School

Townsend Street, London SE17 1HJ
Telephone: 020 7703 2672
Headteacher: Anne Stonell
Deputy Headteacher: Karen Collins

1st September 2020

Dear Reception Class Parents and Children,

Return to school from Friday 4h September - Reception Class

Welcome back to school, Reception class! From Friday 4th, Reception class will begin opening it's doors to some of our children. You will be taught by Angela and Lauren and Nikki will also be doing activities with you. This is so that you can get into the routines of school after such a long break and holiday.

Starting and finishing times for Reception Class Parents wait outside the playground

School will start at 9 am

<u>Line up outside in Mason Street - an adult will let you in at 8.50am</u>

<u>School finishes at 3.15 pm.</u>

All of the other documents identify Covid-19 procedures put in place to ensure each class will be taught separately from other children. The EYFS team will be totally separate from the rest of the school.

There will be no breakfast club until further notice. If you need a breakfast club for your child due to work commitments can you, please contact Rose in the school office.

DO NOT LISTEN TO RUMOURS! Some parents have said that if a child becomes unwell, schools have been told to isolate them and the child will be taken away for tests — THIS IS NOT TRUE! Firstly, I would never let this happen! Secondly if a child becomes unwell, one member of staff sits with them in the playground until you arrive to collect them!

We cannot wait to see you all back in school. You are now in Reception Class and I know all of your will be so grown up and ready to learn and play!

Best Wishes,

Anne Stonell Headteacher

Any questions please contact Fatima

Email Fatima on fruksana@townsend.southwark.sch.uk

Email: office@townsend.southwark.sch.uk **Website:** www.townsendprimary.co.uk